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22 February 2024 

 

Phil Southwood 

 

Dear Phil Southwood 

 

Request for Information – Local Government Official Information and Meetings 
Act (the Act) 1987 

We refer to two official information requests you have made dated 24 January 
2024 for: 

All public rights of access to pedestrian footpaths on Sydney Street Petone 

All Bylaws relating to the pedestrianised areas of Sydney Street Petone 

Public information of parking tickets allocated on Sydney Street Petone 

All applicable consent to private parking allocation to commercial real 
estate on Sydney Street Petone. 

Any official standpoint of Hutt City Council off appropriate blockages to 
pedestrian highways and plans on how to mitigate them. 

  

Answer: 

We will answer each of your questions in turn. 

All public rights of access to pedestrian footpaths on Sydney Street Petone 

Please find attached a document with this information. 

 

 



Document Name / XX Month XXXX / Version XX P.2 

All Bylaws relating to the pedestrianised areas of Sydney Street Petone 

The two relevant Bylaws here are: 

The Hutt City Council Traffic Bylaw 2017 

c02b885e9762a04f2a8e06cc9844512858 (hccpublicdocs.azurewebsites.net) 

The Public Places Bylaw 2016 

aa426bf4962d954a40947a3a43c476ead7 (hccpublicdocs.azurewebsites.net) 

 

Public information of parking tickets allocated on Sydney Street Petone 

Parking Services issued 838 infringement notices on Sydney Street, Petone 
from 01/01/2021 – 15/02/2024. 

 

All applicable consent to private parking allocation to commercial real estate 
on Sydney Street Petone. 

The council holds no information hold related to encroachment licences 
(consent to private parking allocation) granted along Sydney Street. Therefore, 
we are refusing this part of your request under section 17(e) of the Act, as the 
information requested does not exist. 

 

Any official standpoint of Hutt City Council off appropriate blockages to 
pedestrian highways and plans on how to mitigate them. 

When these issues occur, Council engineers can visit a location and review 
how they can improve pedestrian access. This may include but not limited to 
painting a designated walkway. 

 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this 
decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response to your information request may be published on 
Hutt City Council’s website. Please refer to the following link: 



Document Name / XX Month XXXX / Version XX P.3 

www.huttcity.govt.nz/council/contactus/make-an-official-information-act-
request/proactive-releases  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Philip Rossiter 

Senior Advisor, Official Information and Privacy 






